HANOVER COUNCIL ON AGING

Minutes of the Regular COA Board Meeting October 7, 2020

The Regular Meeting of the Hanover C.O.A. Advisory Board was held on Wednesday October 7, 2020, at the Hanover Senior Center and available on Zoom. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Les Molyneaux at 1:02 PM. Les Molyneaux, Roger Leslie, Don Buckley, Claire Flynn & Susan Setterland were present. There is one vacant position and Eleanor Kimball was absent. Additional attendees were Director Tammy Murray, Staff – Nancy Lester and Katie O'Brien.

Accept minutes from the August 5, 2020 meeting. Motion made by Don Buckley, with a second from Roger Leslie. Vote: Unanimous

Tammy presented an update regarding the Veteran Service Officer's departure. Selectman Rhonda Nyman is the COA Liaison. Tammy explained the Farms to Family USDA Grant. Appointments are being taken as needed or handled by telephone. There is a new email communication set to go out monthly via constant contact.

Tammy distributed the Strategic Plan, Board Responsibilities, and COVID Policies and Procedures for using the building. The Chairman asked that the waiver be consistent with all other buildings in town. Myactivecenter was introduced and reviewed. Tammy answered questions about COVID policy/procedure document for visitors to the building.

Katie reviewed upcoming programming. Nancy updated on her remote appointments.

The next regular meeting will be on Wednesday, November 4, 2020 at 1:00 P.M.

The meeting adjourned at 1:45 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Tammy Murray

CC: Hanover Council on Aging Advisory Board Members Tammy Murray, Hanover Elder Services Director